Holland Conservation Commission Minutes of meeting held on April 3, 2001

Meeting opened at 7:00 P.M.

Present were Mary vandenBerg, James Wettlaufer, Helen Kreiger, Howard Fife, Marguerite Choquette and Brad Noble. Absent was Daniel Wrona.

Minutes of meeting on March 27, 2001 read and approved. Signed by Mary.

Resignation of Ross Dixon as of 4/1/01 accepted with regret. Original given to Town Clerk. Letter signed by all sent to Ross expressing our regret and our wishes for good luck in the future.

Voucher for Viking in the amount of \$45.98 approved by all present.

Memo from Kerrie Paquette indicating that the Selectmen are sponsoring the Conflict of Interest Seminar on 4/30/01 at 7:00 P.M. read. We were pleased that we do not have to travel to Hardwick.

Discussion of properties taken by tax tittle resulted in Howie asking Kerrie for a list of such properties. This will be the basis of an article for the Town Meeting requesting that the lots needed by the Highway Dept. for turn around etc. and lots that the Conservation commission feel are wetlands or used for runoff purposes are deeded to each, such as "Town of Holland/Highway Dept." or "Town of Holland/Conservation Commission".

Procedure Sheet #00-0275 issued to Robert and Roberta Badgley, Collette and Barry Drive, Map R13, Lot C-03, to replace a deck - same size. After discussion and review of plot plan, all approved and signed by Mary.

Motion to adjourn made by Jim, Seconded by Helen. All approved. Meeting closed at 8:55 P.M.

Mary vander Bay

Copies to:

Select persons
Town Clerk
Board of Health
Planning Board
Building Inspector
HCC Chairperson

Submitted by:

J. Bradford Noble, Secretary